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Dear Petitioner:

This 1s in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 10,
United States Code, Section 1552.

Your application was not filed in a timely manner. A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in
executive session, considered your application on 28 August 2025. The Board determined that
your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not materially add to their
understanding of the issues involved. In your application, you have not specified your requested
relief but, based on your statement in block 13 of the DD Form 149, the Board interpreted your
statement as requesting placement on the Permanent Disability Retired List. You contend you
have a 100% disability rating from the Department of Veterans Affairs and “you never had an
updated military medical exam” when you “got out.” In reviewing your application, the Board,
noting you were placed on the Temporary Disability Retired List (TDRL) on 21 October 1983
and removed from the TDRL and discharged from the Navy on 5 April 1988 with severance pay,
observed you did not provide a sufficient basis to excuse the failure to submit the application in a
timely manner. Thus, the Board was not willing to waive the three-year statute of limitations
since the date of discovery, and determined your request should be denied due to the length of
time since your discharge.

In the absence of sufficient new evidence for reconsideration, the decision of the Board is final,
and your only recourse would be to seek relief, at no cost to the Board, from a court of

appropriate jurisdiction.

Sincerely,

9/10/2025






